

## DIVISION OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

**Ron DeSantis Kevin Guthrie** Governor **Executive Director** 

July 17, 2025

Kathleen Capetillo, Administrative Assistant City of Edgewater 1605 S Ridgewood Avenue Edgewater, FL 32132

Reference: FY 2025-2026 Hurricane Loss Mitigation Program (HLMP) Award Letter

Dear Kathleen Capetillo,

The Florida Division of Emergency Management is pleased to award grant funding through the Hurricane Loss Mitigation Program as outlined below. The Recipient will provide mitigation retrofit improvements as identified in the submitted FY 2025-2026 application. The proposed project type and budget submitted with your application are hereby conditionally approved.

Please be advised that any changes to the proposed project type and budget must be approved by our office prior to the issuance of a contract or start of construction.

Project Title and Activity	Total HLMP Award	Total Project Cost
City of Edgewater – Fire Station 57 Wind Retrofit	\$230,000.00	\$230,000.00

The effective date of this award is July 17, 2025. The HLMP grant is a cost reimbursement grant; therefore, the Recipient shall secure funding to ensure successful project completion. The Division will reimburse the Recipient for eligible project costs not to exceed the approved award.

To accept or decline the grant award, please send an e-mail to Jillian Holzman at Jillian.Holzman@em.mvflorida.com no later than July 23, 2025. If accepting, please include the point of contact designated to manage this award and project and include the address and phone number for the designated POC.

If you have any questions, please contact the HLMP Program Manager Jillian Holzman at Jillian.Holzman@em.myflorida.com or 850-815-4515.

Sincerely,

Laura Dhuwe Chief of Mitigation State Hazard Mitigation Officer

Enclosures (2)

2555 Shumard Oak Boulevard Tallahassee, FL 32399-2100

Telephone: 850-815-4000 2702 Directors Row www.FloridaDisaster.org Orlando, FL 32809-5631